

www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

October 13, 2009

Manuel J. Mendez 3235A W. Scott St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Mendez:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 29, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your applications for Class "B" Tavern, Tavern Dance and Billiard Hall licenses for the premises at 3235 W. Scott St. ("The Last Chance") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, October 13, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application. The Council amended the Committee's recommendation to add "fitness of location based on concentration" as grounds for nonrenewal.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

1 /

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF090443

Atty. Andrew Arena



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 13, 2009

Robert Griffin 2307 West Center Street Milwaukee, WI 53206

Dear Mr. Griffin:

This is to notify you that on September 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Home Improvement Contractor license not be renewed based upon the police report, warnings by the Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection, and the adverse judgment issued by the Circuit Court of Milwaukee County.

On October 2, 2009, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Home Improvement Contractor license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of October 13, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, and your objections and arguments, the Common Council amended the recommendation of the Licenses Committee and voted to hold your Home Improvement Contractor license in Council until November 3, 2009 for further proceedings.

very igury yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 13, 2009

Shannon Jones 6563 North Bourbon Street Milwaukee, WI 53224

Dear Ms. Jones:

This is to notify you that on September 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license not be renewed based upon nonappearance.

On October 2, 2009, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of October 13, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Bartender license based upon nonappearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

(male Ox)

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



October 13, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Terry D. Clincy

www.milwaukee.gov

6560 North 73<sup>rd</sup> Street Milwaukee, WI 53223

Dear Terry Clincy:

This is to notify you that on September 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license not be renewed based upon nonappearance.

On October 2, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed based upon nonappearance. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of October 13, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Bartender license based upon nonappearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

Very truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



October 13, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Erica L. Perry 331A North 34<sup>th</sup> Street Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Ms. Perry:

This is to notify you that on September 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license not be renewed based upon nonappearance.

On October 2, 2009, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of October 13, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Bartender license based upon nonappearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

October 13, 2009

Raeshonda S. Montrey 7123 N. 40th St. Milwaukee, WI 53209

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Montrey:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, October 13, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office

CCF090443



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

October 13, 2009

Iyman A. Jaber, Agent Smart Wireless, LLC 4295 S. Whitnall Ave. #F Milwaukee, WI 53207

Dear Mr. Jaber:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 29, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Precious Metals and Gems Dealer license for the premises at 4622 W. Burleigh St. ("VIP Cellular") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, October 13, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

S<del>ince</del>rely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF090443



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

October 13, 2009

Rodney C. McCoy 1016 W. Wright St. Milwaukee, WI 53206

Dear Mr. McCoy:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 29, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 333 E. Hadley St. ("The New Groovin Inn") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections.

On Tuesday, October 13, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF090443